

Minutes – July 5th, 2016

PRESENT: Karen Berlew, Dona Hazen, Charlie Panepento, Larry Powers, Dick Roberson, Deb Wood.

The meeting was called to order at 2:00pm.

MINUTES

The minutes from the May 23, 2016 board meeting were approved. Dona will ask Ken to post the minutes on the web page.

TREASURER'S REPORT

Dick reported that the treasury has a balance of \$1,936.86.

TOURNAMENT SOFTWARE BACKUP

Charlie needs to show Larry how the tournament software works so Larry can serve as backup. However, the tournament software is not working and the computer is not working. Charlie will ask Ken Taylor to come to HR and work on the computer. Also, after the computer is repaired, Charlie will call the RDGA about the tournament software. It was suggested that if Ken cannot work on the computer that Charlie ask the RDGA to send their technical person.

WEB PAGE BACKUP

Larry reported that he has the software from Ken so he can serve as backup after some additional training.

INFORMATION FOR LEAGUE SECRETARIES REGARDING JOINING HRGA

Deb reported that she will talk to the Pro Shop about giving information to league secretaries at year-end banquets for next year. Another option would be to get the flyer from HR that they will use for new members next year and add a letter to that. Deb will discuss with Pro Shop and Cindy to see what will work best.

RV POTENTIAL PLAYERS

Our attempts to improve communication so that RV tenants know about association tournaments were not successful. No RV tenants signed-up for the last open tournament.

TOURNAMENT RULES

Discussion regarding the option of using winter rules for certain tournaments. It was agreed that we will try this at the next tournament on July 23rd. Each score card will include a written explanation stapled to the card saying: "Winter rules in your own fairway for a poor lie. Ball must be placed within one club length no closer to the hole."

LADIES' SENIOR TEES

Karen requested that we discuss the need for ladies' senior tees. The board agreed that we should pursue this. However, the course/new tees will have to be rated by the RDGA. Deb will talk to Cindy to see if HR is agreeable to this. Dick will check with the RDGA to see if HR is on the schedule to be rated next year, and will also tell them we want to add another set of tees.

TOURNAMENT SKINS PAY-OUTS

Larry asked about the process for tournament skins pay-outs. Dick reported that the money is kept separate for the men and for the women. For scramble events, it's a team event, so there is one pot of money for everyone. For the July 23rd tournament, which is a two-person best ball, even though there might be mixed teams, there will not be a separate mixed skins pay-out because everyone will be playing their own ball.

NEXT MEETING

The next meeting will be held on Tuesday, August 2nd, at 2:00pm, at Hickory Ridge.

The meeting was adjourned at 2:55pm.

Respectfully submitted,
Dona Hazen, Secretary

ACTION ITEMS TO BE COMPLETED BEFORE NEXT MEETING**DONA**

Ask Ken to post the May 23rd minutes on the web page.

CHARLIE

Make necessary contacts to get the computer repaired and the tournament software working, and then proceed with training Larry as backup.

Include written statement stapled to each score card regarding winter rules for July 23rd tournament.

LARRY

Continue to discuss web page backup options with Ken.

DEB

Talk to the Pro Shop and Cindy about getting HRGA information out next year to league secretaries and potential new members.

Talk to Cindy about ladies' senior tees.

DICK

Check with the RDGA to see if HR is on the schedule to be rated next year, and inform them about potential new tees.

DICK AND CHARLIE

Make sure that winter rule instructions are stapled to cards for the July 23rd tournament.